
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  6th  MARCH  2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Nora & Michael Regan & decd. Killinaugher 

Patrick Mulkeen & decd. Cloonbullig 

Miriam McGoldrick, Abbey St. 

John & Patrick Mangan, Roy, Doohoma 

Patrick & Elizabeth Devane & decd. Kilvine, Irishtown 

Anne Byrne, Main St. 

John & Anne O’Shaughnessy, Beech Lawn 

Michael Lyons, Bridge St. 

Brendan Quinn, Knox St. 

Sean & Maureen Cleary, Clare St. 

John & Rita Creighton, Barnahesker, Aghamore 

********************************* 

Sunday 13th March, Month’s Mind: Noreen Morley, Knox St. 

 

 

 
 

 

Copies of the Parish Pastoral Council newsletter outlining 

events in our parish from July to December 2021 are available in 

the porch - please take one. 
 

CHY3  CERTIFICATES: Sincere thanks to all who have returned 

their CHY3 Certificates during the past week, and a gentle reminder to those who have not yet 

returned them.  We would ask you, please, to return the completed certificates in the enclosed 

stamped and self-addressed envelopes, or drop them in the letterbox of the Parochial House at 

your earliest convenience. 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are returning their weekly contributions 

either by envelope or by direct debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily Masses or 

dropped in the letter box of the Parochial House.  If you wish to set up a direct debit, the ac-

count details are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 

ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
 

Copies of the Irish Catholic newspaper are available at the back of the church. Cost €2.50, 

please place money in the nearby candelabra. 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

 ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  7th  -  13th  MARCH  2022 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

7th - 13th March READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Jarlath Fahey Anne Carney, Joe Byrne 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Lorraine Waldron, Breege Halpin 

Wednesday 10am Martin Fitzmaurice Margie Gallagher Eileen Lynch 

Friday Christina Concannon Eileen Jordan, Willie Broderick 

Saturday 7.30pm.  Norrie Dillon Justina Lyons, Paul Sykes, Fionnuala Nolan 

Sunday 10.00am. Orlaith Coffey Geraldine Murphy, Mary Murphy, Marie Brennan 

Sunday 12.00 Margaret Monaghan Gilmar Neves, Deirdre Browne, Breda Davis 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Annemarie Devoy, Abbeyquarter 

Offertory Collection 

27th February 2022   

€1,395 

Recently Baptised 
We welcome into the Faith Community 

Luke Michael Hogan, Doctor’s Road 

FR.  JOE  COOONEY  MEMORIAL  MASS: This month 

marks the second anniversary of the death of Fr. Joe Cooney 

who was parish priest of Ballyhaunis from 1993-2011.   

His death in March 2020 coincided with the outbreak of the 

Covid 19 pandemic. At the time of his death it was not possible 

to celebrate in a meaningful way his contribution to the parish 

during his years among us. At the recent meeting of the Parish 

Pastoral Council, it was decided that the 12pm Mass on Sunday, 

March 27th, will be a special commemorative Mass in his hon-

our. A subgroup of the PPC has taken responsibility for planning 

the liturgy for the Mass.  
 

LENT: Trócaire packs containing the Trócaire box and infor-

mation on this year’s Lenten campaign are available in the 

church porch. Please take one home and make a contribution to 

help those suffering hunger and injustice in many parts of the 

world. This year’s campaign highlights how Covid-19 has im-

pacted communities in Zimbabwe who are already facing signifi-

cant challenges due to climate change and food insecurity.  

‘Walk With Me’ booklets containing daily prayers and reflec-

tions for Lent are available in the church porch. Cost: €2, please 

place money in the candelabra. 
 

PUBLIC  HEALTH  GUIDELINES  FOR  ATTENDING 

MASS:  The government recently lifted all restrictions relating 

to Covid 19. However, due to the continued high numbers testing 

positive, we will continue to observe most of the restrictions in 

the church building for the present. We will continue to keep 

protective measures in place to ensure safety of the congregation, 

i.e. wearing of masks and hand sanitising - even if we have re-

ceived the vaccine.  

The numbers testing positive for Covid. Due to the possibility 

that members of our congregations may have underlying health 

conditions, we will continue to take precautions. For that reason 

we will keep every second pew closed for the present.  
 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and 

sacristy) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, 

we want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of 

Covid-19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that 

you might be endangering your health by entering a church 

building, then we encourage you to continue to join us on parish 

radio 105.2FM or on the parish webcam: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 
 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 

9.00pm continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and 

streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis   

 

CAKE SALE will be held in Bekan Community Centre this 

Sunday 6th March following 11.30am Mass.  Cakes can be 

dropped off from 10.00am Sunday morning in the Centre or  

alternatively to Curley's Pharmacy, Main Street, on Saturday 5th 

March. All proceeds will go to support the people of Ukraine. 
 

50th  CLAREMORRIS  DRAMA & FRINGE  FESTIVAL 
starts on March 17th with a Gala Celebration performance of 

"Victor's Dung " by Seamus O'Rourke, followed by a variety of 

presentations by various groups each night until Saturday 26th. 

Visit www.townhall.ie for further information and booking.  

SYNOD  ON  SYNODALITY  
A Prayer for the Synodal Pathway 

Lord of all hopefulness, as we embark 

on this journey together, may we listen 

and discern and be guided by the Holy 

Spirit, who constantly breathes new life 

into our world, our hearts, our families, homes and parishes. 

May renewal and reform, fresh hope and healing come for all 

people of God in Ireland. 

By virtue of our baptism may we each play our part in transform-

ing the church through a fresh outpouring of the Holy Spirit 

which is your gift and promise, upon our land. 

Grant us the encouragement we need to bring faith, hope and 

love in abundance to meet the challenges before us and to fulfil 

the Church’s mission of proclaiming to the world, God’s love 

and salvation in Jesus Christ. 

A Mhuire Mháthair, mother of the Church, guard and guide us 

on our pilgrim way. Amen. 

A new website synod.ie  has been launched to support engage-

ment with the national synodal pathway for the Catholic Church 

in Ireland. The website provides information about the synodal 

pathway and the timeline for the work, as well as making availa-

ble a variety of resources to support engagement.  

************************************** 

A  PRAYER  FOR  UKRAINE 

O Lord, God of life, as you care for all creation, give us your 

peace.  

May our security come not from weapons, but from respect.  

May our strength come not from violence, but from love.  

May our own wealth come not from money, but from sharing. 

May our path be not one of ambition, but of justice. 

May our victory not be one of revenge, but of forgiveness.  

Unarmed and confident, help us to defend the dignity of all  

creation.  

Sharing today and always the bread of solidarity and peace. 

Amen.  

************************************* 

SEACHTAIN NA GAEILGE: Ballyhaunis Language Café in 

conjunction with Conradh na Gaeilge is hosting a special night 

of comhrá, ceol agus caic - conversation, music and fun - in 

Gareth Delaney’s pub, Abbey St. on Thursday 10th March, 7.00 

- 10.00pm. Catering for people of all abilities in Irish language. 

All are welcome. 
 

FREE  ELECTRICAL  RECYCLING  COLLECTION will be 

held on Saturday 12th March, 10.00am. - 4.00pm. in Knox St. 

car park. All large and small household appliances, toys, tools, 

laptops, mobile phones, low energy light bulbs, batteries etc. will 

be accepted - anything with a plug or a battery. 
 

GRETB DUNMORE are holding an Open Day on Friday 11th 

March from 2.00 - 6.00pm. Come along and explore further edu-

cation options on offer in September, (full time and part time). 

Chat with the tutors and see the great facilities available. Various 

activities on the day.  
 

CONNECTED  HEALTH are looking to recruit caregivers 

throughout all areas of Mayo. No experience required as full  

accredited training will be provided. Apply to info@connected-

health.ie 

 

http://www.townhall.ie/
http://synod.ie/
mailto:info@connected-health.ie
mailto:info@connected-health.ie

